
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
FREEDOM OF INFORMATION – DECISION NOTICE 
 
Francis Crick House 
Summerhouse Road 
Moulton Park 
Northampton 
NN3 6BF 
 
Tel FOI team: 0121 611 0700  
E-mail FOI team: agem.foi.northants@nhs.net  
Web: https://www.icnorthamptonshire.org.uk/icb  
 
26 May 2023 
 
Dear Requester 
 
FOI Reference Number: 70690 
 
I refer to your email of 2 May 2023 requesting information regarding hospice care. 
 
I can confirm on behalf of NHS Northamptonshire Integrated Care Board (ICB) and in 
accordance with S.1 (1) of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 (FOIA) that we do hold the 
information you have requested.   
 

1. Please set out how much money your integrated care board spent on hospice 
care for children and young people with life-limiting or life-threatening 
conditions between 6 April 2022 and 5 April 2023. Please provide a total, in 
addition to a breakdown of funding per children’s hospice organisation.  

      Total funding for hospice provision = £42k 
Helen House = 21k 
Rainbows Hospice = 21k 
 

2. Please set out how many children and young people with life-limiting or life-
threatening conditions who live in your integrated care board footprint 
accessed hospice care between 6 April 2022 and 5 April 2023. Please provide a 
total, in addition to a breakdown of funding per hospice organisation. 
Total CYP who accessed hospice provision = 48 

            Helen House = 15 
Rainbows Hospice = 33 
 

3. Please set out how many children and young people with life-limiting or life-
threatening conditions who live in your integrated care board footprint could 
benefit from children’s hospice care.  
Data tells us the annual prevalence of Children and Young People (CYP) with life-
limiting conditions in Northamptonshire is 67 per 10,000 (Together for Short Lives - 
24/7 access to children’s palliative care in England, 2022).  The Office of National 
Statistics estimate there are 186,900 CYP in the county (Census 2021). This equates 
to approximately 1,252 CYP with life limiting conditions. There is limited available 
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local data and reporting. This is an issue seen across the East Midlands. This issue 
inhibits establishing a reliable baseline for CYP who could benefit from hospice care. 

 
4. Please set out how much money your integrated care board plans to spend on 

hospice care for children and young people with life-limiting or life-threatening 
conditions between 6 April 2022 and 5 April 2023. Please provide a total, in 
addition to a breakdown of funding per hospice organisation. 
See Q1 above 

 
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, you have the right to ask for an 
internal review. Internal review requests should be submitted within two months of the date 
of receipt of the response to your original letter and should be addressed to 
 
Arden & Greater East Midlands Commissioning Support Unit 
FOI TEAM/Corporate Communications Team 
1st Floor, St John’s House 
East Street 
Leicester 
LE1 6NB 
 
If you are not content with the outcome of your complaint, you may apply directly to the 
Information Commissioner for a decision. Generally, the ICO cannot make a decision unless 
you have exhausted the complaints procedure provided by the ICB. 
 
The Information Commissioner can be contacted at: telephone 0303 123 1113,  
email icocasework@ico.org.uk and https://ico.org.uk/global/contact-us/   
 
Under the terms of the Open Government Licence, you may use and re-use the information 
provided within this response (not including logos or photographs), free of charge in any 
format or medium; unless identified as another party’s copyright. 
http://www.nationalarchives.gov.uk/doc/open-government-licence/version/3/   
 
Yours faithfully 
Philip Humphreys 
Corporate Senior Manager 
Arden and GEM CSU 
On behalf of NHS Northamptonshire ICB 
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